Central Carroll Recreation Council Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, September 9, 2025
Sandymount Pavillion

Attendees
Robert Freter		President
Lona Greensfelder	Treasurer
Frank Roelke		Finksburg Baseball	
Jamie Noel		Rec & Parks
Deanna Wills		CC Composite Mountain Bike
Bob Delph		Crusaders Football
Garry Reed		Gamber Football/Lacrosse/Basketball
Jeremy Simons		Gamber Lacrosse
Kevin Stewart		Gamber Lacrosse
Karen Sparks		Basketball
Tracey Rohrback	Check-Hers Lacrosse	
Sue Grimm		CHE Soccer
Sue DiPietro		Field Hockey	
Steve Krouse		Community Coordinator
Stacy D’Agostino	Secretary

Programs not in attendance:    Level 5 Soccer, Central Carroll Soccer Club

Meeting was called to order at 7:06 by President Robert Freter

Discussion Points
· Speakers used by the Football program at Deer Park are broken.  Football is asking the council for assistance in paying to replace the speakers.  They have an estimate of $4,000. The council agreed to pay 60% of the cost and the Football program is responsible for paying 40% of the cost.  This expenditure was voted on and approved by all attendees at the meeting.
· Self Help – received notice that our self-help requests were received.  Frank will be attending the meeting to discuss with county on 9/24.

Community Coordinator Report – Steve Krouse
· Newsletters are sent out on the 1st of each month.  If you want anything in the next newsletter you must have the information to Steve by September 20th.
· Space usage meeting was cancelled.  The gentleman running the fact-finding process has stepped down.  Believe Bob Jenkins will be assuming this role.
· Basketball was given back the space they previously had at West Middle.  They have time on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday starting this Saturday, 9/13.
· EVERY program needs to send Steve a list detailing when their program is using any fields.  It must include day of the week, time and team on a specific field.  Steve will work with Karen to create a google doc, so everyone has access to this information.
Treasurer Report – Lona Greensfelder
· Currently we have 128K in the bank.  Council had a profit of $6,302 for FY2025.
· Fall Soccer is in the hole because we haven’t received info from Stone Alley for August 2025.
· Field Fund is in the hole due to pre-paying for maintenance
· Field income of $324 from Ponce DeLeon renting for spring and summer.
· Council voted and approved expenditure of $650 to pay for the council’s tax preparation.
· Both Lona and Frank have reached out to Lisa about needing additional information.  Still waiting to hear back from her.  CPA is telling us the council needs to file an annual report to the MD State Department of Assessments.  Lisa has “bumped” up their question but still waiting on response.

Audits
· Financial Audit is due September 30, 2025.
· Lona will handle all information for Tier 1 groups.
· Tier 2 groups were given information and explained what they will need to do.  
· Audit is now on-line.  
· Need 3 people to review financial information and complete the online questionnaire.
· The form must be reviewed by the program’s president and submit to the county.
· Have the functionality to save form and email to yourself and then forward to your program’s president if needed.
· Volunteer Audit
· County will be holding a meeting to discuss requirements for the Volunteer audit.  The meeting will be held on 10/7/25 at Mechanicsville Media Center at 7pm.  This meeting is MANDATORY FOR ALL members of the rec council.  Lisa Carroll will be directing a power point presentation.
· Volunteers need a background check and a registration form.
· All program websites need to have the following 
· County Logo
· Rec Council Logo
· ADA statement or language
· Need to include statement – in cooperation with Recs and Park and Central Carroll Rec Council.
· Lona discussed website with each program in attendance.
· Lona reviewed the following information with all attendees.  In addition, she compiled all this information and handed an individual packet to every program in attendance.
· Good Sportsmanship Policy/Code of Conduct
· Good Sportsmanship Policy/Code of Conduct Appeal process
· Concussion protocol
· Guidelines for Risk Management

Next meeting will be October 7, 2025.  Location will Mechanicsville Elementary Media Center.
